
 

 

 
June 3, 2009 
 
 
Mr. David Archbold 
Managing Director 
Information, Communication & Technology Authority 
P.O. Box 2502 
3rd Floor Alissta Towers 
Grand Cayman 
KY1-1104 
 
Dear Mr. Archbold,  
 
Re: FLLRIC 3G model submission by C&W (Cayman) 
 
Digicel is writing to you concerning the FLLIRC 3G model that was recently 
submitted by C&W (Cayman) as part of the cost modeling process in the 
Cayman Islands. 
 
The 2008-2 Decision allowed for a three month review period by all the other 
operators and was due, on May 18th 2009 after an extension.  The revised model 
was eventually provided to Digicel on May 21st 2009.  
 
Digicel is working with cost modeling consultants to populate the model as it 
does not currently have in-house expertise to comment comprehensively on what 
C&W has done. As the ICTA is most likely aware, there are few experts in the 
world able to do this type of cost modeling analysis exercise.  
  
In our comments on the timelines in the initial proposal by the ICTA we indicated 
that whereas we can ourselves suggest possible dates or accept proposed dates 
for responding to the submission, we cannot rule out unforeseen circumstances 
which could have interfered with our ability to meet the proposed timelines.  
 
Digicel will now need to request additional time to respond to the revised model 
that was submitted. Due to the fact that C&W opted not to use primitive data in 
the model and extensively employed dummy variables throughout, we simply 
cannot, with the best of internal efforts, submit the data in the required format to 
the consultants in the time allocated for this assignment. 
 
Our consultants have now advised that they are only available for this 
assignment at the end of this month. They have further advised that they will 
thereafter need three weeks to review, comment and consult with us in order to 
prepare a proper response on the FLLRC 3G model. We anticipate it is likely that 



 

 

the work can be completed in this time but there is a risk that the work could take 
a significantly longer time than envisaged. 
 
The effect of the granting of additional time to C&W to submit the FLLRIC 3G 
model has created a knock on effect whereby Digicel will not be able to meet the 
July 7th 2009 deadline. 
 
Based on the above, we are now requesting an extension of time from July 7th 
2009 to August 7th 2009 to respond to the submissions completed by C&W on 
May 21st 2009. 
 
Yours truly, 
Digicel (Cayman) Limited 

 
Victor Corcoran 
Chief Executive Officer  
 


